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Sent 6th May 2022  
 
Hi Vikki, 
 
I have a proposal for a community dog park that falls within the jurisdiction of Trefriw however 
the exact location is actually closer to Llanrwst.  I would very much like to meet with you to 
explain the details of my proposal which I think would benefit both our communities.  Currently 
there is also a rural community development grant available that I think would aid in covering 
the nominal costs associated with this project.  If this idea sounds interesting to you then 
perhaps it could be added to the agenda for further discussion in a Trefriw Council meeting. 
 
Rural Community Grant Link 
Facebook page: Llanrwst Community Dog Park 
 
Kindest regards, 
Cllr. Nelson Haerr 
Llanrwst Town Council 
phone:  01492 642111 
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
Sent 17th May 2022 

Good afternoon, Cllr Haerr 

Thank you for your email, apologies for the delay in coming back to you. 

In the first instance, can you confirm the exact location of the land in question?  As previously 
explained, the Community Council have already provided a field in the centre of the village 
where dogs are permitted and which residents pay towards the ongoing maintenance costs 
via the precept.  Before the Community Council can consider your request further, it must 
establish what benefit the proposed community dog park would be to the residents of Trefriw 
given there is already similar provision within the village.    

If there is other pertinent information that you consider is worth sharing with the Community 
Council, at this stage, please can this be provided in written form in order that I can then 
circulate this, on your behalf, to councillors ahead of any formal discussion. 

Kind regards, 
Vikki 
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
Sent 25th May 2022 
 
Dear Vikki, 
 
Thank you for your response.  
 
Yes, I do agree that Trefriw has a wonderful dog park at present across the road from an also 
excellent children's play area.  What I am proposing is a community dog park on the disused, 
fenced in area across the river from the Eagles hotel in Llanrwst.  Obviously, this area is closer 
to Llanrwst than it is to Trefriw but I think both our communities would benefit from it just as 
Llanrwst loves to make the trip to your superior play area. 
 
When I first joined the Town Council nearly 10 years ago the first item on the agenda was dog 
fouling and to this day despite larger fines the issue has gotten worse not better.  I am 
convinced that by giving the public a safe place to exercise their pets will also encourage 
appropriate 'waste management' behaviour as well. 
 

https://www.conwy.gov.uk/en/Business/Rural-Development-Grants/Rural-Development-Fund.aspx
https://www.facebook.com/LlanrwstDogPark
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Please find attached a link to a Facebook page that supports the proposal plus a proposal by 
Bethan Lloyd an Environmental Health Officer from CCBC who encourages more of these 
areas in Conwy communities.    Additionally, I have included a page from a survey that was 
conducted in 2018 which states the ease with which this proposed area could be designated 
for the public and their pets.   
 
https://www.facebook.com/LlanrwstDogPark 
 
I have been championing this area adjacent to Llanrwst as a community dog park for far too 
long only to find out that it is not in the Crwst Ward but in fact lies in the Trefriw ward.  The 
costs would be minimal as all the park needs is authorised signage.  Bins, benches and 
fencing are already in place. 
 
I have been in correspondence with Simon Billington simon.billington1@conwy.gov.uk , 
Environment Roads and Facilities Open spaces department who says the plan has merit but 
would like to see additional support from both our Town Councils.  
 
Please take a moment to consider helping both our communities.  If you have any questions 
at all or would like additional information, please let me know.  I have also been in contact with 
both our representative County Councillors, Liz and Aaron, who might be able to lend a hand 
bringing this simple project to life. 
 
Kindest regards, 
Cllr. Nelson Haerr 
Llanrwst Town Council 
phone:  01492 642111 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.facebook.com/LlanrwstDogPark
https://www.facebook.com/LlanrwstDogPark
mailto:simon.billington1@conwy.gov.uk
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Llanrwst (proposed areas) 

1. Fenced off area behind Tu Hwnt ir bont (option 1) 

 

Length of fence needed = Om Area of exercising = 3298m2 

• Area is already fenced off and has a bin near entrance 

• Council land 

• Free parking 

• Removal of the swings would be needed (play area over the road) 
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Cost to remove 2 swings - Possibly relocate to the park over the road? 
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